
Newsletter of the Walnut Creek Racquet Club

September, 2019

The Court Reporter

Soyoung Kim crushes 
a return at the Winter 
Doubles Tournament



2 The Court Reporter • September 2019

Walnut Creek Racquet Club 

OFFICERS
President Glenn McBee - 984-6710
  	 glennmcbee@gmail.com

Vice President Tammie Snyder - 957-0604
 	 tammie4tennis@gmail.com

Secretary Deanna Fong - 952-9935
 	 deanna_fong@yahoo.com

Treasurer Cara Mia Barnacascel - 413-2871	
 sakuraiiko@gmail.com 

ACTIVITY CHAIRPERSONS
Club  Bob Satcher - 672-2110
Photographer  	 bsatcher@astound.net

Newsletter Tammie Snyder - 957-0604
 	 tammie4tennis@gmail.com

Website J. Patrick Forden - 415-205-3515
 	 forden@percepticon.com
 Lynne Weinshelbaum - 285-9503
                           	 lweinshelbaum@yahoo.com

Tournaments NIcole Leong - 407-243-8645
                           	 nhlphoenix@gmail.com
  Sally Krapf - 415-290-6466
                           	 sallykrapf@gmail.com

USTA Leagues Sterling Fairholm - 595-3576
 	 sterling@fairholminsurance.com

Membership Pam Maloney - 787-3970
 	 pam4tenis@gmail.com

City of Walnut Glenn McBee - 984-6710
Creek Liaison  	 glennmcbee@gmail.com

Mixed Doubles NIcole Leong - 407-243-8645
Leagues 	 nhlphoenix@gmail.com

Doubles League Garvin Tom - 209-696-5445
                           	 gtom12@hotmail.com

Summer Singles Cameron Coltharp - 510-717-2107 
  	 ccoltharp@telecarecorp.com

WCRC Leagues Priyanka Holmes - 609-647-3326
Gift Coordinator	 priyanka.holmes@gmail.com

Social Media Garvin Tom - 209-969-5445
Coordinator 	 gtom12@hotmail.com

P.O. Box 4574 • Walnut Creek, CA 94596
(925) 945-0105 • www.wcrc.net

The President’s Report

September 2019
The heat is ON!  Just a 
normal summer in Walnut 
Creek.  We will miss the 
warmth in about 60-90 days, 
so enjoy it, while we have it.  
Have you been playing in the 
summer singles league?  Still 
time to participate, runs until 
9/15.  And Mixed Doubles is 
upon us.  Find a partner and 
enjoy the best season, well 
most funestest…  I think it is.  

Mixed seems to make most of us enjoy to competition 
and remain civil.  Sign up at  http://www.wcrc.net/
Leagues/Login.aspx
Northgate courts will be open from 4pm –sunset 
on weekdays and 8am – sunset on weekends.  No 
reserving the courts, only the bottom 4.  Access from 
Hutchinson Road side only.  First come, first serve.
Good luck to those teams continuing on in playoffs.   
GO CREEK!!!!
I would love to hear about those moments when 
players exhibit exceptional sportsmanship and/or 
kindness.  Send to me at glennmcbee@gmail.com.  I 
want to start to highlight many of the best times on 
the courts.
NEW YORK, NY, USA - US Open doubles semifinalist Ashleigh Barty 
was awarded the women’s 2018 US Open Sportsmanship Award 
on Wednesday.

The award is presented to the professional tennis players who 
best demonstrate excellence in sportsmanship throughout the 
US Open Series and the US Open. John Isner won the men’s 
award.

“Very surprised, very humbling, I think,” Barty said. “I always try 
to do my best on the court to compete and try the best that I can, 
but in the same breath also have good sportsmanship and respect 
my opponent, respect the tournament and respect everything 
that goes on behind the scenes to make it a possibility.”

We are starting a new column – Member Spotlight.  
Just an opportunity to showcase those members who 
do so much for tennis and are wonderful leaders at 
the WCRC.
Be kind, have fun and we will see you on the courts!

Glenn

Glenn McBee
2019 WCRC President
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Welcome to Our 30 New Members
Current Membership: 1235

Mary Akli 	 Pleasant Hill 	 3.0 
Christine Boral 	 Walnut Creek 	 3.5 
Renee Brooks 	 Walnut Creek 	 3.0 
Klint Chang 	 Clayton 	 3.5 
Jessica de Bosson 	 Fremont 	 3.0 
Miriam deQuadros 	 Martinez 	 3.5 
Tosh Dhanalal 	 Walnut Creek	 N.A.
Thanh Dinh 	 Dublin 	 3.0 
Rene Erdem 	 Moraga 	 4.5 
Debbie Hellmann 	 Walnut Creek 	 3.5 
Lauren Lacey 	 Oakland 	 3.5 
Sunita Mistry 	 Danville 	 3.5 
Karen Nishikawa 	 San Ramon 	 4.0 

Membership questions contact: 
Pam Maloney at 925-787-3970 or 
email at: pam4tenis@gmail.com

EW MEMBERSN
Tina O’Brien 	 Walnut Creek 	 3.5 
Leanne Outlaw Rahn 	 Fairfield  	 3.0 
Svitlana Palona 	 Pleasant Hill 	 3.5 
Esther Parti 	 Alamo 	 3.5 
Pablo Pombo 	 San Ramon 	 4.5 
Vivian Reiser 	 Pleasanton 	 4.0 
John Rhee 	 Orinda 	 3.5 
Cheri  Russell 	 Danville  	 3.0
Angela Sandoval 	 Walnut Creek 	 3.0 
Caroline Sherbourne 	 Alamo 	 3.0 
Scott Sieckert 	 Walnut Creek 	 5.0 
Andrew Stinnett 	 Martinez 	 4.0 
Amy Taylor  	 San Rafael  	 3.5 
Khiem Truong-Von Garvisch 	 Livermore 	 3.5 
Gene Wang 	 Pleasanton 	 5.0
Margaret Worden 	 Lafayette 	 4.0 
Masami Yamaguchi 	 Antioch 	 3.5 

Heath and Health Reminder!	
As temperatures trend in the mid-upper 90s and 100s, Lifetime Activities would like to remind our patrons to 
exercise caution in the hotter weather. Sun protection (sunscreen, hats, sunglasses) and light-colored clothing are 
recommended. Stay safe and hydrated! See you on the courts!

Fall Classes & Camps Fall class and camp registration is ongoing. Fall session begins September 2nd. We are also 
offering Holiday Camps for Youth and Adult learners. You can register and preview offerings online on our website: 
www.lifetimeactivities.com or stop by the office. We are also offering special clinics for USTA teams and doubles 
partners, please contact joen@lifetimeactivities.com if you are interested. 

Monthly Pass Holder Special: All Court Usage Pass Holders are entitled to a free one-time use of the Ball Machine 
OR one free Round Robin Clinic of your choice. Please call the office to schedule your ball machine reservation (as 
early as 8 days ahead) or to get on the Round Robin clinic list.   

Want to Play with the Pro? Our USPTA Certified Pros Joe Noth and Duncan Leiggi will be hosting Round Robin 
Clinics every Tuesday (9-11AM) and Friday (8-10PM). Space is limited, so be sure to sign up in advance to hold your 
spot. ($8.00 Pass Holders, $16.00 Non-Pass Holders) See you on the courts!

Pickleball Pizza Party: Please join us for a fun night of Pizza and Pickleball on September 7th from 5:30pm to 
dusk at the Rudgear Park Pickleball Courts (2261 Dapplegray Ln, Walnut Creek). Our pickleball instructors Carmen, 
Joe, and Ali will be onsite running drills and organizing open play. Fee is $12 per person. Please sign up at the office.

Visit us online at lifetimeactivities.com or stop by the office at 1751 Heather Drive
Please call with any questions at 925-945-0105.

What’s Happening at the Courts?
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2019 WCRC Fall Mixed Doubles League
Registration Form (Also on-line at www.wcrc.net)

			   	 MALE PLAYER				    FEMALE PLAYER	

Name			  ___________________________	 ______________________________

Mailing Address	 ___________________________	 ______________________________

City			   ___________________________	 ______________________________

ZIP Code		  ___________________________	 ______________________________

Home Phone	___________________________	 ______________________________

Work or Cell Phone	___________________________	 ______________________________

E-mail address	 ___________________________	 ______________________________

NTRP level 		  ___________________________	 ______________________________

WCRC Member? 		  ❏  YES   ❏  NO				    	 ❏  YES   ❏  NO

Division for which you are registering (please check one): Fill out a new form for additional levels.

	 ❏	 Mixed 6.0	 ❏	 Mixed 7.0	 ❏ 	 Mixed 8.0	 ❏	 Mixed 9.0

f you would like to register by mail, return this form by January 4, 2020 with a check for registration 
fees (payable to Walnut Creek Racquet Club NOT WCRC) mail to: WCRC, P.O. Box 4574, Walnut 

Creek, CA 94596

Questions? 
Call Nicole Leong at 407.243.8645

or via e-mail nhlphoenix@gmail.com

Find detailed Information on next page...

League Information: Players may enter the WCRC Mixed Doubles League in more than one division (i.e, 6.0 and 7.0), as long as 
he/she is not playing below his/her level. If a player is entering in more than one division, he/she may enter with the same partner or a 
different partner but may not enter with different partners at the same level.  
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Don’t forget that the league registration fee includes unlimited regular season doubles matches, a league 
gift and may include an end of the season tournament dependent upon weather and court scheduling. 
	
LEAGUE COMMISSIONER		 Nicole Leong: 407.243.8645
	
DATES  		 August 1, 2019 – February 2, 2020
	
ENTRY FEES  		 WCRC Members
		 On-Line Registration:  	 ($40 per team)
		 Mail In Registration:  	 ($50 per team)

		 Non WCRC Members
		 On-Line Registration:  	 ($60 per team)
		 Mail In Registration:  	 ($70 per team)
	
FORMAT  		 Mixed Doubles
		 (players grouped by combined NTRP level; ie. 7.0 can be a 4.0 			 
		 player and a 3.0 player or two 3.5 players)
	
NTRP LEVELS  		 Mixed 6.0-9.0*
	
SCHEDULING  		 This is an open schedule. Players are responsible for scheduling their own 	
		 matches. Players will be provided with a contact list of participants within 		
		 their division. 
	
MATCH FORMAT  		 Best two-out-of-three set format, must play full third set not 10-point 		
		 tiebreaker. No SUPERTIEBREAKERS! Both teams responsible for 
		 bringing balls to match; winning team gets unopened can. 
		 Matches should be played according to the “Rules of Tennis.”
	
TOURNAMENT  	 	End of season tournament with draw determined by league standings 	
		 to be held over the weekend of Feb 7-9, 2020 dependent upon 		
		 court scheduling and weather. To qualify for the tournament, teams 		
		 must have completed and reported at least 6 matches during the 	
		 regular league season. Depending on the number of entrants 	
		 tournament play may include Friday night play. In addition, draws 			 
		 with large numbers of players may be required to play matches 
		 prior to the tournament weekend. Seeding for the tournament will 
		 be based on regular season standings of the top 4 teams in each divsion. 		
		 The more matches you and your  partner play, the higher your ranking will be.
		 A minimum of 4 teams are required to generate a draw.

	 *	Teams with ratings more than 1 full step apart (i.e. 3.0 & 5.0 to make up 		
		 an 8.0 team) are NOT eligible to play the end of season tournament. 

2019 WCRC Fall Mixed Doubles League
Registration Form (Also on-line at www.wcrc.net)
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Tennis News
NorCal Celebrates High School Day	    by David Pintado
On August 1st, NorCal USTA celebrated their High School Day at the 
2019 WTA Premier  Silicon Valley  Classic Mubadala and the girls 
from Mt Diablo HS attended and had lots of fun!

They also had hitting sessions and chatted with the ATP Pro Christie 
Ahn.

It also was a motive to sheer at the recent  recepient Award USTA 
Pancho Gonzalez College Scholarship to senior Eimy Gonzalez from 
Bay Point (Venezuela). 

Eimy just became fulltime student at Diablo Valley College and new 
USTA Junior player. All these great news are possible due to the 
constant support of WCRC , Lifetime Tennis and NorCal USTA. 
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Tennis News
Myrl Kan’s 4.0 Women’s Daytime Team Advance to Championships	
It’s such a challenge to play against the top contenders in the league, even more so to play against a team’s own 
club. A very tight season running neck and neck with the Walnut Creek B team with only a three point difference 
at the end. But this is what motivates us - good tennis!
We advanced to the Championship round at Blackhawk. Sadly, USTA day league only has one post season match 
- no districts, no sectionals, no Nationals. Hopefully in the future there’ll be enough teams to participate in all 
post season matches up to the Nationals level.
Our team had a good run at Blackhawk. We fought hard, but lost the deciding line in the last 2 matches - Super 
Tie 8-10. We came in third, but we tied the top two teams in the same number of individual match wins/losses 
- 5-4; and fewer sets lost. So close!
This team worked hard and was so dedicated throughout the season, especially the week and a half leading 
up to Blackhawk. Not only did they practiced almost every day (in 90+ degrees), but also took the initiative to 
organize team practices themselves.
Congratulations for your endeavors! Be proud to make it to the end!

Congratulations  to the other teams that made it to 
Districts and those advancing to Sectionals. Take it all the 
way! WCRC was well represented.
Thank you Team!
Devon Brodhead, Jennifer Caruso, Mary Conversano, Julie 
Gee, Lee Ann Gove, Regina Hughes, Ellie Kann, Elise Lewis, 
Somi Lim, Tanya Lo, Laurie Lowery, Lisa McGuinness, Sally 
McKay, Esther Parti, Karen Pearson, Claudia Polidori, Euna 
Roh, Kay Sander and Dolores Schmidt
Myrl Kan, Captain

Championships!
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Tennis News

4.0 Men’s Team Battle Through Districts	
Some seasons are so fun that you simply don’t want them to end. That was certainly the case this 18+ season for 
the Spartan team that advanced all the way to Districts. This team once again had a family feel to it, and there’s 
no doubt that it’s an important aspect that contributed to the team success. The physical manifestation of that 
family feel was represented in a pair of shoes the team bought for it’s youngest player, and it’s just one more 
gesture by a team that showed it cared about more than just wins & losses. This brotherhood fell just short of 
making it to Sectionals, but no team had more fun or integrity, and Scott Judy & I were honored to captain such 
a great group of men. Thank you, Spartans, for being such a dream team to captain, and thanks for making this 
yet another season to remember! AH-UUHHH! AH-UUHHH!! AH-UUHHH!!! 

Districts

Pictured below: Robert Estrada, Karl Brown, Scott Philipp, Adam Nguyen, Ramin Naeini, Matt Matrisian, Anoop 
Somanchi, Tony & Michelle Kim, Jeff & Dina Platton, Chris Cast, Ed Wassmuth, Scott Judy, Sean & Cara Mia 
Barnacascel, Clark Walmer, Patrick Ramos, Jay Dunlavy, Danny Geren, and Erik Lee.

Districts
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Tennis News

WCRC 4.0 Teams Battle Together at Districts in Marin	
Tina Sorensen and Martha Spanos 4.0 Women’s and Tammie Snyder and Kevin Kyono 4.0 Men’s team fought 
against some tough opponents at Districts. The ladies team came super close but got edged out by Mills College. 
The men’s team had their hands full and finished in third place. It was nice to have some familiar faces cheering 
you on!

Pictured below: James Kim, Philip Hawkyard, Justin Snyder, Darien Lum, Jon Lien, Craig Smith, Garvin Tom, 
Tammie Snyder, Byron Bardy, Kevin Kyono, Wendy Alvarado-Zheng, Kim Kunst, Tina Sorensen, Martha Spanos, 
Euna Roh, Melissa Steele, Julie Wallunas, Jill Van Slyke, Donna Himenez. 

Not pictured: Susan Gabe, Laura Gallagher, Stacey Hunag, Jennifer Jung, Shin Koo, Sally Krapf, Monya Lane, 
Denise Maloney, Shay Martin, Amadeo Ashe, Stephen Buchholz, Lloyd Hohenstein, Rob Holmes, Bret Jones, 
Peter Lowden, Jeff Maier, Paul Morrow, Troy Rondeau, Nick Scriabine, Marty Tedlock, Billy Warm, Shuangxi Xu 
and Tal Yahud. 

Districts
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Tennis News
Walnut Creek Daytime 3.5 Ladies Win Sectionals!		  by Krisztina Kohlhaas 
The Walnut Creek Daytime 3.5 team, AKA Team “Good Times,” won the Adult 18+ Sectional!
Many, many thanks to all our friends and family who came out to support the team: Rich Golinski, Betsy Gwynn, 
Pru, Justin Snyder, Susan Sovik, and John, Nathaniel and Penelope Welch. 
And huge gratitude to our team members who also came out to cheer even though they didn’t play: Betsy Kemp, 
Julie Golinski, Kim Phillips, Terri Coleman. It’s wonderful to see that camaraderie and love for the sport and team.
We won all our matches at Sectionals, some by only a slim margin. Alissa was a true rockstar, and pulled out 
two deciding team wins in superties to keep us advancing. Tammie played in all four matches and won them 
all, including the final! Ali and Soyoung bucked up two days in a row against super challenging opponents, and 
won one and barely lost one in a supertie. Lena faced a 4.5-level singles player on Friday, but wasn’t deterred 
and came out guns blazing for the final to help the team win it all. And, finally, our dynamic duo, Shawnley and 
Regina, just in from Texas and Singapore, helped us sweep the deciding match to advance the team to the finals. 
It has been a incredible run and I want to express my gratitude to every one of our players for a super fun season. 
I especially want to acknowledge our co-captain Shawnley, without whom none of this would have been possible. 
She was the de facto captain and did all the heavy lifting getting us organized, handling logistics, and going to 
matches the past two seasons. And she even flew back from Texas just for Sectionals! Now that’s commitment!
Personally, I will be retiring from captaining ladies Daytime tennis, and it was such an honor to lead you all and 
go out with a bang. Thank you for believing in me and helping make team Good Times greater than the sum of 
its parts. Love you guys!

Congratulations to the entire team: Debbie Alster, Shirley Coke, Terri Coleman, Julie Golinski, Regina Hughes, 
Betsy Kemp, Soyoung Kim, Krisztina Kohlhaas (captain), Judith Kraus, Lena Larionova, Barbara Leivent, Thuy 
Nguyen, Kimberly Phillips, Ali Rago, Tammie Snyder, Tiffany Tran-Carper, Shawnley Walton (co-captain), Alissa 
Welch. 

Championships!
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Tennis News
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Mid-Summer Tournament
Thank you to everyone who participated, those who helped put this tournament together including 
shopping Sally Krapf and Cara Mia Barnacascel, the tournament desk Garvin Tom, Bobby Satcher who took 
amazing photos of the event, the LifeTime staff including Isabella who gave us 8 courts to use which kept 
us on time, the players who came as back ups to fill in and play last minute: Jamie Guzzaldo, Pam Owens, 
Sabrina McQueen, Julie Garrahan, Rand Kemp, Gretchen Caulfield, Violeta Franco, Denise Maloney, Dean 
Christman and Brigitte Shaw! Additional thanks to those who helped set up and clean up!
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Mid-Summer Results
Group A (2.5-3.5 level players)

1st place was team RED with a whopping 63 points!
Kayla Hornbrook, Gretchen Caulfield, Jimmy 
Huang and Rand Kemp

2nd place was team BLUE with 44 points
Cara Mia Barnacascel, Brigitte Shaw, Pam 
Owens, Jamie Guzzaldo and Patrick Forden

3rd place was team YELLOW with 43 points
Nancy Guzzaldo, Malou Matthew, Glen McBee and Zurab Lobzhanidze

4th place was team WHITE with 42 total points
Julie Garrahan, Sabrina McQueen, Chandra Mundra and Denis Weil

Group B (3.5 - 4.5 level players)

1st place was team GREEN with 56 points
Laurie Blackiston, Denise Maloney, Violeta 
Franco, Chris Lau and Sanjay Backliwa

2nd place was team ORANGE with 52 points
Pru Pruden, Ruth Broach, Kevin Kyono and 
Bryron Bardy

Tied for 3rd place was team PINK and PURPLE with 42 points
Team PINK: Tammie Snyder, Susan Aneja, Dean Christman, Brian Hennessy and Justin 
Snyder
Team PURPLE: Terri Coleman, Karen Sonobe, Steve Lerner and Carlos Carbajal

The photos from the event are posted here:
https://wcrc.zenfolio.com/p23029610
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The old cliché “age is just a number” certainly 
applies to long-time WCRC member, 
Walt Thomas.   Walt played table tennis 

tournaments before he started thinking about picking 
up a tennis racquet, but let’s back up a bit and start 
at the beginning of this incredible man’s story.

Born in Berkeley, Walt has lived within a 20  mile 
radius of the Bay Area for all of his life.  He’s a proud 
Berkeley High graduate and just a few months 
ago went to his 70th  high school reunion.   With 
just 35-40 people  attending from two different 
graduating classes, Walt reunited with three friends 
from kindergarten and one friend from earlier days 
than that.  During high school Walt was a bit of rebel, 
hanging out with the guys, hot-rodding around, 
using the gas they would siphon out of other cars.  
Just a typical teenage boy at the time.

The Korean War started and you can probably guess 
that Uncle Sam decided Walt needed to serve his 
country.   So in 1952, Walt became a Marine.   He 
spent two years as a Marine and while it wasn’t 
his favorite time of life, he credits the Marines with 
two things:  (1) he got his one and only tattoo while 

in Oceanside at Camp Pendleton, and (2) he says the Marines saved his life by taking him away 
from his Berkeley group of friends.

Out of the Marines, Walt came back to the Bay Area, went back to college and became an electronic 
tech.  Ultimately, he landed a job at the Alameda Naval Air Station where he stayed for 36 years.  
Yes, one job for his entire career!  He loved his job, his co-workers and being a civil servant.  Walt 
admits his job wasn’t overly demanding and during lunch hour he first began playing table tennis.  
After beating up on his co-workers, playing table  tennis, he decided to branch out and joined 
a table tennis club in Berkeley where he was no longer top dog.  It took him a while but a few 
members took him “under their wing” and eventually he began entering and winning tournaments.

Not satisfied with just one sport, a co-worker gave Walt tennis lessons because there were six courts 
on the Base where they worked.  The friend gave him a metal racquet and he found the transition 
smooth and easy.  Within just a few months he was playing “D” level tournaments and loving his 

Walt Thomas 
Forever Young

As an effort to get to know our membership the Board has decided to start a new monthly column 
“Member Spotlight”. We will be interviewing WCRC members and getting to know them. This article 
will help us find out how they got introduced to tennis, their background, any favorite memories, etc. 
We hope you enjoy this new commentary. 

by Pam Maloney
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new sport.   While on a family vacation in Santa 
Barbara he met a tennis player from Orinda who 
suggested he join the Orinda Tennis Club.

What’s interesting is that Walt’s Father was a tennis 
player who always wanted his son to play and 
they lived across the street from San Pablo Tennis 
Courts in Berkeley.    During  that time, though, 
Walt’s high school friends convinced him not to 
play.  Now all these years later, he found himself 
looking for a tennis club in Orinda.  These were 
booming years for tennis and there was a five 
year waiting  list in the Orinda Tennis Club and 
in Walnut Creek there was a three year waiting 
list for non-Walnut Creek residents!  Because of 
the scarcity of courts, Walt joined the Concord 
Tennis Club because there wasn’t a wait.   After 
three years, he made it into Walnut Creek tennis 
and never looked back.

One of Walt’s favorite memories is of a 7.0 
mixed team he was on with Terri Hernandez as 
Captain.  They made it to playoffs and had a ball.  
Walt retired his tennis racquet just a year ago but 

he’s still a man on the move, riding his bike 3 to 5 times a week.

To ensure he has lots of riding options, Walt belongs to five different bicycle clubs.  That way he 
gets to cherry pick the rides he wants.  Walt was bemoaning the fact that he’s only ridden about 
1600 miles this year due to last winter’s weather.  Usually he rides 3 to 4,000 miles.  His preferred 
bike club is in Fremont where he rides every Thursday with 10 to 15 others.  Every year on Walt’s 
birthday, the Fremont club hosts his birthday ride and upwards of 50 people join. If you know 
Walt, you’d understand why people do whatever they can to be a part of the celebration.

Just so you don’t think this is a sports-only man, Walt’s a big music fan and still enjoys going 
to  concerts.   A local and nationally 
known musician, Carlos Reyes, is not 
only his favorite but  something of a 
friend.

So, that’s a glimpse of our friend Walt 
Thomas’ life.   If you think of it, send 
him happy birthday wishes as he 
celebrates at his favorite  restaurant, 
Texas Roadhouse, on September 13.  
And one other thing.   As we parted 
ways, Walt was getting ready for Steve 
Buchholz’s Table Tennis Tournament.  
Of course, age has no boundaries for a 
man like Walt.

Interview and article by Pam Maloney. 
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TREASURER’S 
REPORT 
Cara Mia Barnacascel
as of July, 2019

CALENDER OF
EVENTS

ASep 1	 USTA 55+ Season Closes
Sep 3	 USTA 70+ Daytime Team Season Opens
Sep 6-8	 USTA 55+ Playoffs Round 1
Sep 9	 USTA 70+ Daytime Season Opens
Sep 13-15	 USTA 55+ Playoffs Round 2
Sep 15	 USTA Mixed Doubles Season Closes
Sep 16	 USTA Combo Season Opens
Sep 16	 USTA 40+ Mixed Season Opens
Sep 20-22	 USTA 55+ Sectionals
Sep 20-22	 USTA Mixed Playoffs Round 1
Sep 27-29	 USTA Mixed Playoffs Round 2

Oct 11-13	 USTA Mixed Sectionals

Nov 24	 USTA 18-39+ Singles Season Closes

Balance as of July, 2019      $43,593.26

Accrual Basis  Tuesday, August 13, 2019 02:13 PM GMT-7   1/1

Walnut Creek Racquet Club
PROFIT AND LOSS
January - July, 2019

TOTAL

Income

League Dues 6,971.97

Membership Dues 17,258.52

Tournament Dues 4,710.42

Total Income $28,940.91

GROSS PROFIT $28,940.91

Expenses

Board Appreciation Dinner 873.47

Board Meeting 486.10

Captains Meetings 673.46

Contributions 200.00

District Fees 2,700.00

Equipment 96.90

Filling Fees 25.00

Fixed Asset 4.65

Gifts 406.89

League Expenses 5,443.00

Office Supplies 450.32

President's Gift 104.95

Printing and Reproduction 182.71

Professional Fees 52.51

Sectionals Fees 1,050.00

Supplies 96.60

Tournament Expenses 7,624.97

Website 6,209.55

Total Expenses $26,681.08

NET OPERATING INCOME $2,259.83

Other Income $355.62

NET OTHER INCOME $355.62

NET INCOME $2,615.45



Men's
	 3.0	 W	 L
Jimmy Huang	 4	 1

	 3.5	  
Steve Lehmer	 10	 3

	 4.0	  
Roger Wang	 14	 1

	 4.5
Garrett Krueger	 6	 0
Jeff Magidson	 6	 0

Women's
	 3.0	 W	 L
Pamela Owens	 4	 0

	 3.5
Nicole Leong	 6	 5

	 4.0
Johanna Huck	 5	 1

	 4.5/5.0
Jessica DeJesus	 1	 0 ert/
Datte	 3	 1

Summer Singles League - Standings

Tennis Player
Sighting...

WCRC member Yana Bazulina 
got to meet ATP Player Stevie 
Johnson at the challengers in 
Aptos. She said he was super 
friendly, very approachable and 
humble. What a great talent! 
Stevie is currently ranked 86th 
in world.

Do you have a favorite photo you’d like 
to see in an upcoming newsletter?

Send any photos or articles to 
tammie4tennis@gmail.com


